

Borough of Collingswood

678 HADDON AVENUE • COLLINGSWOOD, NEW JERSEY 08108 (856) 854-0720 • FAX (856) 854-0632 • WWW.COLLINGSWOOD.COM

M. JAMES MALEY, JR.

CASSANDRA Y. DUFFEY

Administrator

Mayor

Director of Public Safety & Public Affairs

MORGAN ROBINSON

Commissioner

Director of Revenue, Finance & Sustainability Initiatives

ROBERT LEWANDOWSKI

Commissioner

Director of Public Works, Parks & Public Property

January 14, 2022

Dear Neighbor:

Due to technology issue last night our virtual infrastructure improvement meeting was canceled. We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused. We are writing this letter to provide you with the necessary information that would have been presented.

The neighborhood infrastructure project includes:

- *Installation of new water main in accordance with current New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection and Water Accountability Act standards
- *Water services replaced from main to curb shutoff
- *New hydrants and control valves
- *Roadway trench restored
- *Driveway, sidewalk, curb, and curb ramp replacements in select areas

This work will occur on:

Conger Avenue (between Tatem Avenue and King Avenue) anticipated work for the Main water installation to begin January 14th through the week of January 26th. Water service replacement is tentatively scheduled between February 8th through the 17th. Intermittent disruption to your water supply can be expected during this time.

North Vineyard Avenue (between Garfield Avenue and Highland Avenue.) anticipated to begin preliminary work January 14th. Main water installation is scheduled between January 28th and February 3rd. Water service replacement is tentatively scheduled February 18th and February 21st. Intermittent disruption to your water supply can be expected during this time.

You will receive a notification from the contractor via doorhanger for specific information. The schedule for the work is weather permitting, dependent on material availability, and is subject to change. Typical working hours are from 7AM to 4PM. **No weekend work is anticipated at this time.** Roadways will be closed to local traffic only during working hours. Access to properties will be maintained for emergency vehicles. Trash and recycling will be picked up first thing in the morning on the normal day.

With specific questions please feel free to contact Borough Engineer Timothy R. Staszewski at <u>timothy.staszewski@rve.com</u> or 856-795-9595 x1094.

Sincerely,

Cassandra Y. Duffey Borough Administrator cduffey@collingswood.com

856-854-0720 x125